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This month our meeting 
is at the Masonic Lodge.  

The program this month 
will be a presentation 

titled “What if? Thinking 
Outside of the Box”,  

presented by Sue 
Bouchard. Don’t miss 

this. Sue is an excellent 
speaker. 

Please join us! 

Kaleidoscope Quilt Guild 
FOUNDED 1987 

President’s Message   

We had a great time at retreat!  

The weather was perfect.  Thank 

you, Judy and Pat, for hosting us.  

Such fun. 

 

The quilt show is just over a 

month away.  Time is flying. 

Please get your entry forms in.  

We promised over 100 quilts on 

display.  We need your help to 

get us there. 

Peggy 
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    Our September Birthdays 
 
9/9    Suzannah Richardson 
9/12  Judy Whitney 

9/13  Sharon Claar 

9/14  Ed Estrin 
9/24  Joanne Sundahl 

9/30  Melanie Ellsworth 
 

       Happy Birthday! 

Kaleidoscope Website is 

available for viewing: 
www.kaleidoscopequiltguild.

com 
 

  Upcoming Dates to Remember  

 
9/20– General meeting at the Masonic Lodge. Doors open 12:30 p.m. Meeting starts at 1:00 p.m. This 
month’s presentation will be speaker Sue Bouchard presenting “What if? Thinking Outside of the 
Box”. 
 
9/23 – Pop-Up - Presale for Quilt show Boutique quilts and books.  See article below for details. 
 
9/28-29 – Applique workshop, Addie’s Delight pattern by Kathy Dunnigan. Instructor Robyn Phelps.  
 
10/4– Guild Board meeting online on ZOOM. All are welcome. Contact Peggy for information about 
connecting to the ZOOM meeting. Starts 4:00 p.m. 
 

10/18 - General meeting at the Masonic Lodge. Doors open 12:30 p.m. Meeting starts at 1:00 p.m. 
This month we will be holding our annual philanthropy workshop to make Meals-on-Wheels 
placemats. Information to come… 

 
10/20 – Quilt show setup. Starts at 4:30 p.m. Anyone that can help is very appreciated!! 
10/21 – Kaleidoscope of Quilts Show. Much information below. 
 
11/1 – Guild Board meeting online on ZOOM. All are welcome. Contact Peggy for information about 
connecting to the ZOOM meeting. Starts 4:00 p.m. 
 
11/15 – General meeting at the Masonic Lodge. Doors open 12:30 p.m. Meeting starts at 1:00 p.m. 
This month’s presentation will be speaker Leigh Zieber  presenting “Little Treasures”. 

 
12/13 – Holiday Party at the Masonic Lodge. Doors open 12:30 p.m. for appetizers. Meal 
starts at 1:00 p.m. 
 
Happy New Year!!! 
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Holiday Party is Rapidly Approaching! 
 
Our 2023 Holiday Party is fast approaching.  The date is December 13. Doors open at 12:30 for 
appetizers and meal will be served around 1. We will have sign-up sheets at the September 
meeting for helpers to decorate the tables and for food items for the pot-luck lunch.  Guild will 
provide a sliced ham and maybe a turkey.   
 
Start thinking about you would like to bring! 

September Program 
 
Sue Bouchard presents "What If? - Thinking Outside of the Box" 
 
Sue will be sharing with you her journey and insights she discovered while being confined at 
home during Covid. By finding solace in her sewing room, she realized the possibilities are 
endless. Explore ways to combine styles, techniques and colors to create your own one of a 
kind quilts. 
 
Come see over 35 samples to inspire you! 
 

Gammill Long Arm For Sale – 

 
Peggy will be selling her Gammill Longarm.  It is a great machine and stitches 

beautifully.  It has a 12 foot table, stitch regulator, laser light for pantographs. 
Fantastic light bar, some pantographs and also some spare parts. Asking $2,500.  

It is set up in her garage and can go for a test drive if you are interested in buying.  
It should be available no later than September 1st. Peggy wanted to offer it to 

guild members first.   
 

POP UP - PRESALE FOR BOUTIQUE QUILTS AND BOOKS   

Saturday  -  September 23rd  10 am – 2pm  
 

1490 La Corta Circle, Lemon Grove CA 
   

4 pdfs on our website showing picture of quilt, size and price. Very reasonably 

priced. Great holiday gifts! 
 

Take a look at our website. Please identify the quilts by number.  They will be in that order. 
 

www.kaleidoscopequiltguild.com  
 

Most books are brand new and still in print.  $1 each 7 for $5. 
 

We accept cash or check. 
 

http://www.kaleidoscopequiltguild.com/


  

Quiltmaker’s Photos  

As always we will have pictures on our quilt show labels.  

We will use the picture you have in the directory.  If you 

would like a different picture, we will be taking new pictures 

at this month’s meeting. 

 

Hospitality Table 

We asked that you bring 2 dozen cookies or snacks for our 

hospitality table.  Please nothing gooey.  We will be serving 

them outside on the breezeway as we did last year.  It 

worked so well last time.  We will have net coverings to 

keep the flies off of everything. 
 

 

Kaleidoscope of Quilts Show October 21st  

Our quilt show is just around the corner.  We will have entry 

forms available at the meeting and entry form is attached.  

We will also have sign-ups for different jobs during the show.  

We do need a team to take on setting up the boutique.  Also 

we will need help setting up the racks for the show.  

Significant others are so helpful with this.  We will set up 

Friday October 20th at 4:30 pm. 

         



    

SEPTEMBER 2023 PHILANTHROPY 

 

 

 

Our quilting retreat over Labor Day weekend was 

great!  Such a wonderful group of people to sew and 

laugh with, and get to know better.  And such a 

supportive group – encouraging each other in our 

quilting endeavors.  I was especially impressed with how many of the quilts members were 

working on that will go to philanthropy.  Besides being friendly, our guild is very giving. 

Our October meeting is our Philanthropy Sew-in.  And yes, we will be making placemats 

again for Meals on Wheels.  A couple of years ago one of our members was receiving 

meals from Meals on Wheels – and at Christmastime she received a quilted placemat from 

our guild.  She told me what a touching experience that was, and how grateful she felt. 

At the October meeting there will be placemat kits ready for you.  Please bring your 

sewing machine, and sewing supplies such as scissors & thread.  White thread is fine – if 

you want to be festive, bring a spool of green or red for sewing on the binding.  Cutting 

mats and irons will be provided. 

Thank you to Margaret Winbury, Anna Lancia, and Diane Hamann for donating quilts at the 

August meeting. 

 

Keep those sewing machines whirling!   

 

Marilyn Carnes (Roseway@cox.net), Marilyn Helkenn, Mary Weflen 

 

      

               

 

 

 

 

 

Opportunity Quilt  

Chair Person Needed 
 
Thank you Glen Baker for doing such a 

great job with the opportunity quilt.  

Glen is ready for someone else to have 
this opportunity! The Great News is we 

have two quilts in waiting so for the 
next two years we are set.  We need 

someone to handle getting tickets out 
to people, tracking who has paid and 

organizing showing the opportunity 
quilt at guilds and different venues 

 

 

Kaleidoscope 

Friends  



                         

        

Kaleidoscope  Quilt Guild 
            Treasurer's Report, August 2023   

                                                       

     

Balance, August 1, 2023 $22,536.79 

(Includes Retreat Deposits of $8,290) 
 

(Includes Petty Cash/Opportunity & Membership of $100) 
 

  

Income 
 

   Guests $10.00 

   Memberships $0.00 

   Opportunity Quilt $50.00 

   Boutique $151.00 

Total Income $211.00 
  

Expense 
 

   Adjustment - Formula Error* $2,614.02 

   Check #2214 LGMTA - August Rent $100.00 

   Check #2215 A. Scott - August Program $350.00 

   Check #2116 P. Couvrette - Boutique Supplies $190.73 

Total Expense $3,254.75 
  

Balance August 31, 2023 $19,493.04 

 

  

 

*An error in a spreadsheet formula resulted in expenses for June and July being added 

instead of subtracted out.  This adjustment corrects that error. 

 
 

                                                 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       Quilt Retreat 2023 
 



 
 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

                August Philanthropy Quilts 


